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...This Month’s Feature Story, Starts On Page 8... 

KENNETH R. KASSNER 
 

LtCol Ken Kassner, USMC—a native Texan 

and periodic contributor to Patriot Bulletin, was 

twice wounded in Iraq in support of Operation 

IRAQI FREEDOM.  In July 2008, he assumed 

command of 3d Light Armored Reconnaissance 

Battalion.  Leading his Marines in combat in 

Iraq in 2009, he and his battalion are currently 

deployed to Afghanistan in support of Operation 

ENDURING FREEDOM (OEF). 
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INSIDE: 

YOUR NEXT PURPLE HEART EVENT DATES 

17  JAN —  8AM, “BREAKFAST AT JIM’S—SOUTH,”  Y-IN-OAK HILL,” HWYS 290 & 71                           
19  JAN — 12 NOON, STAFF MEETING, AMERICAN LEGION POST 76,  2200 VETERAN’S DRIVE                                  
22  JAN —  9AM, “G.I. BREAKFAST,”  CAFETERIA IN HQS BLDG #8, CAMP MABRY, 35th ST & MOPAC                                  
7    FEB —  6:30AM, “BREAKFAST AT JIM’S—NORTH,”  HWY 183 AT BURNET RD                                               
       

visit our website:  www.purpleheartaustin.org 

 

  IN “OEF” 2010 

...Come To Our First Meeting In 2011… 

ñG.I. BREAKFASTò 
 

SATURDAY  MORNING, JAN 22nd, MEETING STARTS AT 9:00 AM 
BUT, COME AT 8 FOR COFFEE AND FOR VISITING 

 

IN THE CAFETERIA, HQS BLDG #8, CAMP MABRY 
 

MAYOR LEE LEFFINGWELL (HIS SCHEDULE PERMITTING) IS EXPECTED TO 

BE OUR GUEST SPEAKER.  COME AT 8 FOR COFFEE, THE MAYOR WILL 

SPEAK AT 9, AND BREAKFAST SERVICE WILL BE AT 9:30.  “G.I. BREAKFAST” 

HAS ALWAYS BEEN A POPULAR MEETING FORMAT, PROBABLY BECAUSE 

PATRIOTS CAN GET DOUBLE CREDIT —YOU CAN TAKE THE WIFE OUT FOR 

BREAKFAST ON THE WEEKEND AND ATTEND YOUR CHAPTER MEETING AT 

THE SAME TIME—AND, IT’S BREAKFAST LIKE YOU REMEMBER IT,     

SCRAMBLED EGGS AND BACON, TOAST AND GRAVY AND G.I. COFFEE, 

(DONATIONS WELCOME, $5 PER PLATE (OR GREATER) IS SUGGESTED 

 

THE ENTRANCE TO CAMP MABRY IS AT THE SOUTHWEST CORNER OF THE INSTALLATION, WEST OF 
MOPAC ON 35TH STREET.  PICTURE ID IS REQUIRED FOR ENTRY. 

..OUR ANNUAL GEORGE WASHINGTONôS BIRTHDAY DINNER PARTY 

IS COMING UP NEXT MONTH AND EARLY RESERVATIONS WILL BE 

GREATLY APPRECIATED.  FILL OUT THE RESERVATION FORM ON 

PAGE 6, THEN CLIP AND MAIL IT IN (WITH YOUR CHECK) TO OUR  

PROJECT OFFICER, RAYMOND DIAZ. 



 

                 COMMANDERôS MESSAGE 
 

S tarting off the New Year, Chapter 1919 continues to 

develop new ideas; expand existing programs; and 

assist many other organizations in support of Veterans 

and Active Duty Military.  Chapter 1919 took the lead in 

assisting Homeless Women Veterans.  Never before have 

we seen such large numbers of Women Veterans needing 

assistance.  We have always assisted them in obtaining 

their basic needs and will continue to perform this 

function.  Presently we are stepping forward and taking 

the lead in “prevention” of Homeless Women Veterans.  

Increasing numbers of veterans are requesting assistance 

in paying rent, car payments, food and utility bills.  

Presently there are other organizations that offer some 

form of assistance to Homeless Veterans, but often have a 

lengthy application process.  Our requests for assistance 

are usually referrals from the Travis County Veterans 

Service Office and/or the local VA Service Office.  Once 

we receive the facts and verification of a Veteran’s status, 

we meet with the Veteran to determine how we can best 

assist them.  Requesting Veterans are never given cash.  

We take their information and pay their bill directly to the 

company; take them to the grocery store to buy food; or to 

the gas station to purchase gas.  We are usually able to 

assist them within two days.  Due to limited funds, we can 

only assist them one time and provide no more than five 

hundred dollars. 
 

A few months ago we began our “We Care—Packages 

From Home” program, sending packages to our troops 

serving in Afghanistan and Iraq.  So far we have sent 

about 100 packages in Chapter 1919’s name—but at no 

cost to Chapter 1919’s funds.  Everything has been 
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obtained through private donations and from other 

organizations.  Recently, we were asked to assist the City of 

Austin in their drive to send packages to members of the 

36th Infantry Division.  They received a great deal of 

community support and were able to package and send 

approximately 370 boxes at one time.  Our goal is to 

continue putting smiles on the faces of our troops until they 

all come home.  Currently our primary concentration is with 

three units serving in Afghanistan and one in Iraq. 
 

Purple Santa continues to be a much desired character 

during the Christmas Season.  Patriot Raymond Diaz does a 

fantastic job in representing Chapter 1919 as our Purple 

Heart Santa Claus.  This year he appeared with us in the 

Veterans Day Parade; at the Chapter’s Children’s Christmas 

Party; Becker Elementary School: American Legion Post 76 

Children’s Christmas Party; and recently partnered with the 

“Wheelers for the Wounded” Children’s Christmas Party at 

Fort Hood.  The Wheelers requested names for 50 families 

of Wounded Warriors with children to attend a special party 

they hosted at Fort Hood.  With the assistance of Purple 

Santa and his elves, the children were treated to a fantastic 

party, decorating Christmas cookies and receiving great 

gifts.  Purple Santa was able to distribute nine new bicycles 

and several gifts to each child. 
 

I would also like to extend a special thanks to everyone who 

helped prepare our Chapter 1919 “Christmas Baskets” and 

deliver them to our Patriot family members.  We have 

received numerous calls and notes of appreciation. 
 

Our next meeting will be at Camp Mabry, Headquarters, 

Building 8, in the cafeteria, for our annual “G.I. Breakfast.”  

This year I would like for you to come early for our “meet 

and greet.”  Starting at 8AM, we will be serving coffee and 

our meeting will start at 9AM, with City of Austin Mayor, 

Lee Leffingwell, as guest speaker.  We will serve breakfast 

at 9:30, consisting of all your favorites, including S.O.S, 

better known as Same Ole Stuff (if you were thinking of the 

other one).  This will be a wonderful opportunity to renew 

friendships and establish new ones.  Hope to see you there !  

 

 

                                       Chapter Notes  

Page 2 PATRIOT  BULLETIN  

HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL, WE 
HAD A GREAT 2010, CLOSING 
IT OUT WITH SOME SERIOUS 
PARTYING AND WONDERFUL 
ACCOMPLISHMENTS BY OUR 
“PURPLE SANTA” AND ALL HIS 
MANY HELPERS.  THAT’S ALL 
REPORTED IN THIS ISSUE OF 
PATRIOT BULLETIN,  AND…..  

 

      JOHN BURKHARDT 
      Commander— Chapter 1919 

 



PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 
 

G reetings Ladies ! 
 

 

I hope everyone had a wonderful holiday 

season !  With the New Year upon us, I 

want to share some of the highlights of our 

recent past and give you a glimpse of 

what’s to come in 2011 for LAMOPH and 

Unit 1919. 
 

Before I delve into what’s to come, I’d 

like to acknowledge all the wonderful 

ladies that helped make 

our annual Christmas 

Party a success.  Our 

greatest involvement and 

biggest job is in assisting 

Purple Santa with the 

Children’s Christmas 

Party.  We always do that 

in a big way and this year 

was no exception. Ladies 

you all came through by 

donating much time and 

dozens and dozens of homemade cookies.  

I would especially like to acknowledge the 

ladies that helped plan and prepare, set up, 

serve, and clean up after the party, 

namely: Julie Brown, Elaine Burkhardt, 

Betty Cepeda, Michelle Collins, and 

Marisol Contrerea.  It is with heartfelt 

gratitude that I send out this special thanks 

to y’all.  It is your volunteerism that helps 

keep our organization up and running.  

Thank you for what you did and continue 

to do ! 
 

Now on to what’s to come… 
 

2011 will already be under way when 

most of you ladies receive this 

newsletter and LAMOPH’s Department 

of Texas, Mid-Year Conference will 

already have happened (Jan 7-8, in San 

Antonio).  Look for reports on the 

conference in the Department 

President’s message next month and 

before that at our next Unit meeting—

and our next meeting is the reason for 

my message, we really want you to 

come out and attend “G.I. Breakfast” on 

Saturday, January 22nd. Come at 8AM 

for coffee, the meeting starts at 9. 
 

Further down the line… 

George Washington’s 

Birthday Dinner Party 

starts at 6PM Friday, 

February 18th in the 

Austin Club. 
 

Way, way further down 

the line… The National 

Convention will be held 

in lovely Saint Paul, MN the week of 

August 9-13.  Ladies, I hope you’ll 

make plans to attend. 
 

I hope 2011 overflows with happiness 

and health for you and your loved ones.  

In the coming year, look forward to 

seeing familiar faces and, hopefully, lots 

of new faces at our monthly meetings.  
 

With greatest respect, 

Katherine 

President— Unit 1919 

             COMMAND AND  

             PRINCIPAL STAFF 

 

CHAPTER / UNIT  
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OFFICERS, MOPH CHAPT 1919 
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              COMMANDER 

 JOHN BURKHARDT            497-5857 
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  ADJUTANT 
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            FINANCE OFFICER 
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           SERVICE OFFICER 
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          PUBLIC RELATIONS 
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 SR VICE PRES., SECRETARY, CHAP 
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 REGINA MARTINEZ              926-8598 
 

           TRUSTEES, 1-2-3 Yr 

ñJENNYò BANKSTON           252-1512 
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PATRIOTIC INSTRUCTOR 

 JOSEPHINE MAYS                928-9238 
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ELAINE BURKHARDT            479-5857 

       

         

 Unit Notes  
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...AND WE HAD GREAT FUN, BUT THAT IS ALL  
HISTORY NOW AND 2011 EVENTS ARE ALREADY 
HAPPENING—IN FACT THE DEPARTMENT WILL 
ALREADY HAVE CONVENED A VERY IMPORTANT 
MID-YEAR CONFERENCE BEFORE THIS JANUARY 
NEWSLETTER HAS BEEN DELIVERED.  BUT, MOST 
IMPORTANT FOR THE CHAPTER AND UNIT 1919 IS 
THAT WE WANT EVERYONE TO COME OUT FOR 
“G.I. BREAKFAST”  WITH THE MAYOR ON JAN 22nd 
AND START GETTING READY TO ATTEND G.W.’s 
BIRTHDAY DINNER PARTY ON FEBRUARY 18th   

...In 1782 General George 
Washington created the 
award known today as the 
Purple Heart, and 2011 is 
the 16th year that Chapter 
and Unit 1919 celebrates 
his birthday with a Dinner 
Party.  Come join in with 
us on February 18thé... 
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 NEW MEMBERS 

Two new members have been added to the rolls of Chapter 1919 by National Headquarters 

since last month’s issue of PATRIOT BULLETIN.  Welcome and congratulations to: 
 

RICARDO PALACIOS JR. is an Army WWII veteran.  He served in Company E, 141st Infantry       

Regiment, 36th Infantry Division and participated in the Naples-Foggia, Rome-Arno, Normandy,         

Northern France, Rhineland, and Central Europe Campaigns. He was wounded in Italy in 1943. 
 

TROY PETERSON is an Army Iraq veteran who has recently moved to this area and has joined by    

transfer from Chapter 1979 in Des Moines, Iowa. 

...From the French Government... 

LEGION OF HONOR 
 

Patriots, if you participated 

in the liberation of France 

during WWII, you may   

be eligible to receive the     

Legion of Honor Medal.  

Those who served in      

one of the four major   

campaigns (Normandy, Southern 

France, Northern France, and the 

Ardennes Campaigns) in the       

liberation of France can apply for 

the award.  Documentation such    

as your discharge form WD AGO 

Form 53-55 (or later form DD-214) 

or other documentation showing 

combat in France is required.    

Send your request for consideration 

with copies of documentation to:        

Defense Attache, Embassy of 

France, 4101 Reservoir Road NW, 

Washington DC 20007. 

...2010 Year-End Report From… 

PURPLE SANTA 
...By Ray Diaz, Welfare Officer & Past Chapter Commander… 
 

Another year is behind us. Do you ever wonder what 

happens to your donations to the Chapter?  Well, this 

calendar year Chapter 1919 provided help to needy  

veterans, and veterans with children, with the funds 

sent to us.  Purple Santa and the Welfare Officer 

stayed busy all through the year providing help to  

33 needy veterans and their families.  There were   

18 veterans families with 30 kids, 9 single females      

(2 widows), and 15 single veterans.  Iraq and        

Afghanistan veterans made up 16 of those, 9 were Vietnam 

veterans and 8 were Gulf War veterans. We provided help in 

the form of rent, electric/gas bills, food, school supplies, 

school clothes, Christmas toys, baby pampers, baby formula, 

and helped with late car payments—and that’s not counting 

our support to local community activities and to the Homeless 

Female Veterans program. 

 

Santa’s appearances this year included the Chapter’s      

Christmas Party, Becker Elementary School, Austin’s Safe 

Place for battered women, Legion Post 76’s Children’s  

Christmas Party, and the Wounded Warriors Children’s 

Christmas Party at Fort Hood; making a lot of kids happy. 

 

I get the credit but others did much of the work. Thanks to 

John & Elaine Burkhardt, Michelle Collins, Betty Cepeda, 

Rufus Dye, Jim Brown and many others for making this     

program go.  See more about all this on page 11.    

 

 



   ADJUTANTS CALL   
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H APPY NEW YEAR !, and I’ll start it out by 

acknowledging the many nice holiday 

greeting cards and notes of appreciation to Chapter 

1919 from our patriots and ladies. Those and some 

cards and notes from several patriots’ widows were 

especially touching. I cannot respond to each one 

individually, but please know those were very much 

appreciated, and also...  

THANKS FOR SERVICES TO THE CHAPTER: 

Thanks to “Buff” Rademacher for donation of 

several sets of purple Christmas lights.  Those were 

put to good use lighting up the banner and Christmas 

tree for the party on December 12th (see page 7). 
 

And, thanks to Patriots David Tosh and Hal Huth for 

representing us on Veterans Day.  While the rest of 

us were participating in the Veterans Day Parade and 

Ceremony, Dave and Hal were making Americanism 

presentations on our behalf at a High School and an 

Elementary School as part of the schools’ 

observances of Veterans Day. 
 

GEORGE WASHINGTONôS BIRTHDAY will be 

coming up soon, and unless you are a recently joined 

new member you already know that we celebrate in 

style with a reservations-only Dinner Party in a   

private club downtown, making that our most special 

social event of the year.  It isn’t free but we keep it 

affordable and it is well worth the money.  Sure you 

can procrastinate and wait ’til  next month to sign up. 

But, we encourage early reservations. So, don’t wait, 

fill out the reservation form on page 6 and mail it in 

with your check payment for those you will be 

bringing in your party (did I forget to say we are 

family/guest friendly, if they are special to you then 

they are welcome with us, so sign them up too).     

CALENDAR CORRECTIONS /ADDITIONS: 

The next six month’s calendar of chapter events is 

posted on the back cover of this issue.  The March 

meeting is on the 19th.  The previous issue listed it 

incorrectly as being on the 20th.   

Although not a Chapter sponsored event, May 7th is 

announced by “Wheelers For The Wounded” as the 

date for their annual Trail Ride for all Wounded 

Warriors and family members—and Chapter 1919 is 

invited to participate—more on this later.            

 

NOT ON THE CALENDAR, but an important 

event for those actively involved in veterans issues: 

The Texas Veterans Commission hosts a “Veterans 

Summit” on Wednesday, Jan 26th at the Doubletree 

Hotel, 6505 N IH-35 (during the VFW Mid-Winter);  

the purpose being to meet with our elected 

representatives who will soon be at work on the 

agenda of the 82nd Texas Legislature.  Our Purple 

Heart organization is only one of the Texas 

Coalition of Veterans’ twenty-six veterans groups, 

but our patriots are welcome to attend the 8AM 

meeting where Lieutenant Governor, David 

Dewhurst, the Speaker of the House, the President 

of the Senate, and other Representatives and 

Senators are expected to be present.  The “Summit” 

meeting will be at 3PM and Patriots are welcome to 

attend that as well. The Texas Coalition of Veterans, 

Chairman, Morgan Little, reports that all veterans 

organizations collectively have a very long list of 

issues, too many to realistically expect the 

lawmakers to concentrate on all of them; suggesting 

instead that all of us urge action on a brief list of 

four high impact issues that the majority of veterans 

groups all consider should be of high priority. First 

on the list is “Transferring the 100% property tax 

reduction for 100% disabled veterans to their 

widows and/or eligible dependent children” (this 

requiring a change to the Texas Constitution as well 

as enabling legislation).  Others on the priority list 

are  the second, “Adjusting the dollar amount that 

will be used to reduce the appraised value of the 

principal residence/homestead of a veteran disabled 

less than 100%,” third is “Re-introduction of 

legislation to recognize Service Disabled Veteran 

Owned Businesses (SDVOB) as a category of small 

businesses with equal standing to State HUB 

(minority, women, etc) business enterprises,” and 

fourth “Expand, streamline, and simplify the 

military voting bill process for men and women in 

uniform serving overseas and on temporary duty in 

the Continental USA.”  You are invited to attend. 

                          ðMilt Carr, Adjutant, (512) 343-7940   
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...IT IS NOT TOO EARLY TO MAIL IN YOUR RESERVATIONS é 
 

FOR CHAPTER 1919’s BIGGEST SOCIAL EVENT OF THE YEAR 

GEORGE WASHINGTONôS BIRTHDAY DINNER PARTY 
 

 

PATRIOTS AND LADIES OF 

Texas capital chapter / UNIT 1919  

celebrate the 279th birthday of         

general george washington 

 

FRI, FEB 18th, 2011, BEGINNING AT 6:00 PM, THE AUSTIN CLUB, 110 E 9th ST 
 

RESERVATIONS REQUIRED 
$30 PER PERSON ð CASH BAR 

GUESTS ARE WELCOME 
 

COME FOR THE 

GREAT FOOD, ENTERTAINMENT, SPECIAL AWARDS,   

PATRIOTIC  CEREMONY, TOASTS, COLOR GUARDS. 

FREE VALET PARKING 

GARAGE IS ADJACENT TO (EAST OF) CLUB ENTRANCE.  BRING 
YOUR TICKET INSIDE AND HAVE IT STAMPED AT THE DESK. 

 

LIST NAMES OF ALL IN YOUR PARTY IN THE SPACE BELOW.  PAY FOR THAT NUMBER X $30 EA. 
MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO CHAPTER 1919, MOPH.  THEN CLIP AND MAIL THIS RESERVATION 

FORM AND YOUR CHECK TO —RAYMOND DIAZ, 612 W ANNIE ST, AUSTIN, TX 78704. 

 

 

TOTAL NUMBER ATTENDING X $30 ea  = TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED   = $ 
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...Scenes From Chapter 1919’s Big End-Of-Year Event, The… 

 CHAPTER CHRISTMAS PARTY                 
...December 12, 2010, Odd Fellows Lodge #23, 6809 Guadalupe...  

THE PALM SPRINGS SCHOOL     
PROVIDED ENTERTAINMENT,    
HERE MRS OSBORNE, TEACHER    
AT PALM SPRING SCHOOL             
DIRECTS THE CHILDREN’S CHOIR 

PURPLE SANTA’S HELPER IN THE ELF COSTUME IS 
MELISSA KENNEDY, AN ARMY VET (1ST CAV DIV) WHO 
IS NOW A CITY OF AUSTIN EMPLOYEE.  HER FRIEND 
AND CO-WORKER, BOBBIE SIMPSON, AND BOBBIE’S 
SON, RAYMOND, SET UP SANTA’S WORKSHOP AND 
HELPED THE KIDS DECORATE CHRISTMAS COOKIES. 

BARBARA CARR LED     
THE CHILDREN IN        
SINGING CHRISTMAS  
CAROLS AND                
PROVIDED  HOLIDAY 
MUSIC ON THE       
KEYBOARD 

PATRIOTS, AUXILIARIES, CHILDREN AND OTHER GUESTS ALWAYS     
ENJOY THIS SPECIAL LAST EVENT OF THE YEAR. PATRIOTS ATTENDING 
INCLUDED RUFUS DYE, JESS FARMER, ROBERT WARD, JON MEDINA, 
HERMAN HAYDON, TED ACHESON, FRED HUDGEONS, JIM FARMER JR., 
DANNY BAKER, MILT CARR, RICHARD CONTRERAS, JOHN LINGO, LES 
ALLEN, HOWARD MCKINNEY, FRED REY, ONDRE AIKEN, PATRICK 
REILLY, AND DAVID MONTGOMERY.  HERE ARE VARIOUS LOOKS AT THE 
ADULTS SIDE OF THE HALL AND WHAT WAS GOING ON WITH THE     
PURPLE HEART KIDS AND THEIR GUESTS FROM PALM SPRING SCHOOL. 
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KENNETH R. KASSNER 
Marine Corps, Afghanistan 

Patriot, Chapter 1919 
 

My fellow Patriots, 

In my last correspondence (October 2009), I wrote in Patriot Bulletin that my 

Marines and I had recently completed another tour of duty in Iraq in support of 

Operation IRAQI FREEDOM (OIF).  By war’s end for the Marine Corps, 3d Light 

Armored Reconnaissance (LAR) Battalion—the WOLFPACK—had deployed five 

times to Iraq, conducting combat operations throughout Al Anbar and Ninewa 

Provinces.  To be sure, the battalion distinguished itself multiple times in such 

battles as the initial invasion in 2003, the assault to clear the city of Fallujah in 2004, the securing of the 

Euphrates River Valley from 2005 to 2008, and the interdiction of insurgent forces in northwestern Iraq near 

Sinjar and Tal Afar.  As the former Battalion Executive Officer (XO) and now Commanding Officer (CO),   

it was clearly my honor to participate in three of the five combat deployments with the WOLFPACK to Iraq.  

Although a young battalion relative to other Marine Corps units—elements of 3d LAR Battalion were 

activated in 1983—the WOLFPACK is already steeped in a rich heritage and proud tradition as one of the 

Corps’ premier fighting forces. 
 

Today, 3d LAR Battalion finds itself at war again.  This time, however, the battalion has deployed to 

Helmand Province, Afghanistan, on its inaugural tour of duty in south Asia.  In November 2010, the 

WOLFPACK assumed operational control of its expansive battle space in southern Helmand Province, 

serving under the famed 1st Marine Division—the BLUE DIAMOND.  The region here is characterized      

by expansive deserts, a mountain range called Kahn Neshin Gahr, the Helmand River that serpentines 

throughout the battalion’s battlespace, and heavily vegetated areas and farmlands along both banks of the 

river that collectively make up the Helmand River valley.  With the winter months upon us, the temperatures 

continue to drop into the low 30s, but the blankets of snow, which distinguish the mountains of Afghanistan, 

aren’t expected to canvass us here in the southwest region of the country.  Nonetheless, as a native Texan 

who was born in San Antonio and lived for several years in Coupland, temperatures in the 20s and 30s feel 

like the arctic tundra of the North Pole. 
 

Our mission in the southern Helmand River valley is to interdict the Taliban and insurgent forces that transit 

this area and disrupt enemy and criminal activities throughout the battle space.  Indeed, it’s a challenging 

assignment, but one clearly suitable to a light armored reconnaissance unit, which possesses the organic 

maneuverability, firepower, mobility, and combat experiences to complete any of its assigned tasks.  In close 

partnership with the Afghan National Security Forces (ANSF), the Marines and Sailors of 3d LAR Battalion 

continue to protect the local populace from insurgent threat and intimidation, as well as help set the 

conditions for eventual control of this area by the Government of the Islamic Republic of Afghanistan 

(GIRoA).  Progress in this region has been steady, and many great efforts to produce 

a more stabilized region have been achieved by the previous LAR units that have 

operated here.  Now it’s the WOLFPACK’s turn, and the battalion is clearly trained 

and ready to advance the stability in Helmand’s Rig District to the next level. 
 

The Marine Corps, mostly in an advisory role, has maintained a presence in 

Afghanistan since the war began here in 2001 following the attack on our homeland 

in September of that year.  However, the Corps’ greatest presence and engagement 

in the war began in late spring 2009, when a Marine Expeditionary Brigade (MEB) 

of several thousand Marines and Sailors deployed to Helmand Province—one of 34 

provinces in Afghanistan and one of the most heavily contested regions between 

 

3rd LIGHT ARMD VEHICLE BN  

WOLFPACK              

SHIELD  

 

LtCol KASSNER  

AFGHANISTAN, 2010 
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NATO and Taliban forces in the country.  The more populated cities and villages in this province include 

the capital at Lashkah Gar and—running north to south—Musa Qala, Now Zad, Sangin, Gereshk, Garmsir, 

and Khan Neshin, which lies in 3d LAR Battalion’s area of operations.  Similar to our experiences in Iraq, 

the local populace is comprised of multiple ethnicities, cultures, and language dialects—mostly Pashtun and 

Baluch, but also Tajik and a few other minority groups.  To be sure, such diversity in the region keeps the 

operational environment quite dynamic and, when combined with the historical sites in the area, such as the 

ruins of former castles and other settlements along the Helmand River, certainly enriches the area. 

    

In closing, I want to again express my gratitude to my fellow Patriots of the Military Order of the Purple 

Heart (MOPH) for your service to your country and continued support of my Marines and me.  Indeed, it’s 

a privilege to stand in the ranks of the Chapter 1919 membership.  I also greatly appreciate the opportunity 

given to me by the Patriot Bulletin staff, particularly Adjutant Milt Carr, to periodically send you my 

updates from Iraq and now Afghanistan.  For additional news about 3d LAR Battalion’s combat 

experiences in Afghanistan, I invite you to peruse our unit’s website at www.i-mef.usmc.mil/div/3lar.      

For letters or packages to Marines, please address your correspondence to: 

 (Marine’s Name) 

 H&S Company 

 3d LAR Bn 

 1st Marine Div (Fwd) 

 Unit 41695 

 FPO AP 96427-1695 

*Semper fidelis, 

       In patriotism, 

       Ken Kassner 

       LtCol of Marines 
 

*The Marine Corps’ motto.  Latin for “always faithful” 

WITH AFGHAN SECURITY FORCES LIGHT ARMORED VEHICLES         
ON PATROL 

RAISING “OLD GLORY” 
AT BATTALION     

HEADQUARTERS ANCIENT CASTLE RUINS LAV SWIMMING THE RIVER 
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DEPARTMENT OF TEXAS NEWS 
...For Every MOPH Chapter & LAMOPH Unit… 

MOPH 
PHONE NUMBERS 
 

DEPARTMENT COMMANDER  

JOHN  D. FOOTMAN  (254) 681-8807 
 

SENIOR VICE COMMANDER 

SAMUEL LUNA (281) 395-9152 
 

JUNIOR VICE COMMANDER 

JACK PALMER (254) 393-0087 

 

CHIEF OF STAFF 

JUAN ESCOBAR (361) 595-1014 
 

ADJUTANT 

RICHARD HERNANDEZ SR.  (254) 628-1323 
 

FINANCE OFFICER 

WAYMON FAULKNER (817) 834-4181 
 

SERVICE OFFICER 

RICHARD HERNANDEZ SR. (254) 628-1323 
 

SGT-AT-ARMS 

OCTAVIO LAGUNA  (409) 423-4977 
 

JUDGE ADVOCATE 

C.W.(BUD) NETTLES (936) 462-8519 
 

INSPECTOR 

ROBERT HERNANDEZ (254) 694-4215 
 

WELFARE OFFICER 

PETER ROSIE  (210) 826-8714 
 

NATIONAL EXCECUTIVE COMMITTEEMAN 

DELEON WESTON (915) 821-3880 
 

ALTERNATE NATôL EXEC COMMITTEEMAN 

HARRY SMART (210) 648-4529 
 

AMERICANISM OFFICER 

RAUL CAMPBELL (210) 681-1285 
 

CHAPLAIN 

DON WILSON (817) 595-2626 
 

 

LAMOPH 

DEPARTMENT PRESIDENT  

KATHY FOOTMAN    (254)681-8845 
 

SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT 

MAMIE BENETIZ CAMPBELL (210) 681ï1285 
 

JUNIOR VICE PRESIDENT 

SUSAN PALMER    (254) 393-0087 
 

TREASURER  

BETTY CEPEDA  (512) 278-0292 
 

SGT-AT-ARMS 

MARYAH DINGMAN   
 

TRUSTEES 

1-YR, DEE KIRKLEY (936) 615-5420 

2-YR, CATHERINE JOHNSON (936) 294-0808 

3-YR, LINDA SOTO 

FOR MOPH CHAPTERS 
 

Chapter Commanders if you are in 

need of help with anything please do 

not hesitate to give us a call and we 

will try our best to make 

arrangements to meet with you and 

your Chapter members to offer any 

guidance.  Our Staff has several years 

of experience with MOPH  By-Laws 

and problem solving to assist you.  

Please never hesitate to call, we are 

here for you. 

  Department Mid-Year Conference  

January 7th and 8th 2011. 

The Conference in San Antonio 

hosted by Alamo Chapter 1836’s 

Commander, Jerry Terry,  will be 

history before most of the paper 

copies of  this newsletter arrive in 

Patriot’s mailboxes, but for those who 

read the electronic version found on 

website: www.purpleheartaustin.org, 

it is posted there in time so that last 

minute arrangements can still be made 

to attend the Conference or the 

Service Officer’s Training under the 

leadership of Rocky Hernandez.    

You can do so by calling me, phone 

254-681-8807, or Rocky, at phone 

254-628-1323. But, call now, you are 

really out of time. Friday, January 7th, 

from 5-7PM, is “meet and greet” 

time.  The Conference begins at 8:30 

Saturday morning in joint session 

with our LAMOPH Units. 

  

We wish all Chapter Patriots and 

LAMOPH Unit Ladies a very Happy 

and Prosperous New Year, 

May God bless and keep all of our 

members under his umbrella of 

protection, 

God Bless “Our” Troops, 

God Bless America, 
  

John D. Footman                                                                                                   
Department of Texas Commander  

FOR LAMOPH UNITS 

Ladies, we are entering into the New 
Year with changes to our LAMOPH 
Units intended to be the subject of 
discussion at the Mid-Year Conference 
in San Antonio on January 8th at the El 
Tropicano  Hotel. The conference will 
have happened before this newsletter 
reaches most of the Units, but since it 
went to press before then, I can only 
promise a full report on it in the next 
PATRIOT BULLETIN. Except, that I will 
express my appreciation now to our host 
Unit 1836, and especially President Mary 
Helen Perez and her staff for their work.   
 

The Department Convention has been set 
to be held in June in Gainesville, hosted 
by Chapter 744 under Commander Fred 
Rosenbaum.  Several of our Units have 
already committed to donating raffle 
items and I would like to say “Thank 
You”  in advance for all the help that will 
be going into the preparations for the 
Convention, always our biggest meeting 
of the year. More information will follow 
in upcoming newsletters.    
 

We have had a very eventful year in 
2010, some filled with laughter and 
others filled with tears.  We have had 
several members of our Units that have 
passed on.  Each of these, our “Sisters,” 
served their Units with time and effort to 
make a difference in the lives of our 
Soldiers, their families, our Veterans and 
Patriots.  They will each be missed. 
   

We are still struggling to get EIN 
numbers and Form 990N’s filed for all 
Units.  I have felt some days that 2010 
has been very stressful for everyone and 
then I look around and see the clouds 
clear up and the sun shining warm on my 
face and it makes me smile because I 
know tomorrow always promises to be a 
better day. We can all lift our heads and 
hearts with a smile and continue to do 
what the Preamble teaches, by pledging 
ourselves to those principles of liberty, 
justice and the general welfare that have 
made the United States the great nation 
that it is today. 
  

Happy New Year,  

Have a Very Prosperous 2011, 

Keep our Troops, and their families in 

your prayers, and, 

God Bess America, 
 
Kathy Footman 
Department of Texas President 
(254)  681-8845 
katfootman@yahoo.com 
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Prequel to 

Tributes 

 

In Memory Of Patriot 

SAMUEL BIER  
ARMY AIR FORCE, WWII, EUROPE, POW 

465th Bomb Group, 8th Air Force 

                                               RUFUS DYE 5/10 

 

In Memory Of  Patriot  

WILLIAM A. BRANT 

ARMY, WWII, EUROPE 

1st Infantry Division, Wounded, Normandy 

                                               RUFUS DYE 5/10 

 

In Memory Of Patriot  

WILLIAM J. DALLAS 
ARMY AIR FORCE, WWII, EUROPE, POW 

303rd BOMB GROUP, 8TH AIR FORCE 

WOUNDED IN THE AIR OVER GERMANY 

                                                RUFUS DYE 5/10 

 

In Memory Of  Patriot  

CARL H. KLEIN 
ARMY, WWII, WOUNDED IN FRANCE 

2nd BN, 38th INF, 2nd INFANTRY DIV 
 

                              DONALD MORRISON  5/10  

 

In Honor Of    

JOE S. CASTRO 

ARMY, WWII, PACIFIC 

Medic, 105th Inf, 27th Infantry Division 

Wounded on Saipan, June 21, 1944 

 

 by both RAY DIAZ & JENNYNE BILSKY  8/10  

 

In Memory Of  Patriot  

SERVANDO C. VARELA 
ARMY, WWII, WOUNDED IN NORMANDY 

COMPANY B, 300th ENGINEER BATTALION 
 

   by both RAY DIAZ & DON MORRISON  8/10  

 

IN MEMORY OF 4th MARINE DIVISION 

SECOND BATTALION—25th REGIMENT 

COMPANY G—2nd PLATOON 

WWII 

MARSHALL ISLANDS, KWAJALEIN,        
SAIPAN, TINIAN, IWO JIMA                            

                             JESSE JAMES FARMER 12/10 

ñWE CAREò PACKAGES 
...For Our Troops Overseas… 

 

This has been going on for several months now and Commander John 
Burkhardt has provided status reports at chapter meetings, so this 
information is new only to our readers who have not attended recently.    

  FIRST LOAD TAKEN TO THE POST OFFICE           BURKHARDTS WITH CITY OF AUSTIN 

                                                                                       SHIPMENT TO 36TH INFANTRY DIV 
 

It started when Commander Burkhardt learned that two of our Chapter 
members have close family in the military now serving at isolated    
locations in Afghanistan where many of the amenities of home are not 
available—and the troops there could use some help from home. John 
got his whole family involved and they put together a first shipment of 
47 “We Care” packages and shipped them off in the name of Chapter 
1919.  Then Patriot Hal Huth shipped some packages to 10th Cav and 
about that time Patriot Kassner let us know he’s back in Afghanistan 
again with a battalion of  Marines, so they were added to the list too. 
Most recently we have joined forces with Unity Church of the Hills, 
and with the City of Austin’s project in sending packages to the troops 
currently deployed from the Texas National Guard’s 36th Infantry   
Division. To get a full report on all this, come to the chapter meeting 
on January 22nd. 

PURPLE SANTAôS VISITS 
...Seven Appearances This Year… 

 

Purple Santa, aka Past Chapter Commander 
Raymond Diaz, was busy visiting veterans events 
and schools for underprivileged children, spreading 
Christmas cheer during this holiday season just 
past. He also sent helpers out with holiday fruit 

baskets for our own 
Chapter 1919 widows, 
and those shut-in or 
aged and infirm in the 
local area.   

ELAINE BURKHARDT WITH  FRUIT BASKETS             SANTA AT WARRIOR TRANSITION BN 
 

Santa’s favorite event this year was to pass out gifts (donated by 
Wheeler’s for the Wounded”)  to the children of the Warrior Transition 
Battalion. Assisting him on that trip to Fort Hood was our volunteer Elf, 
Melissa Kennedy, who helped at the Chapter party, see pg 7 photo.  
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PATRIOT BIRTHDAYS 
Of the TEXAS CAPITAL CHAPTER 

 3 STANLEY M. GEHO 

 4 FRANKLIN W. (FRANK) DENIUS 

 4 JUNIOR L. GREENE 

 4 JOE W. RIGBY MG USA RET 

 5 DAVID J.(DAVE) HEARNE 

 5 JAMES A. DEAN 

 6 RONALD H. MOERBE 

 6 RUBEN ESPINOZA 

 7 WAYLAND T. ALLEN 

 7 CLYDE W. SCHAFFER 

 7 JAVIER P. (TONY) DELAROSA 

 8 WELDON S. HOYLE 

 8 CURTISS A. (CURT) MARTELL 

 8 JACK H. HADSELL 

 9 MARIO VARGAS 

 10 T.C.(CHUCK) LESHIKAR 

 10 GONZALO GARZA 

 10 JASON HAGLUND 

 10 JESSE M. CALVO 

 11 DAVID C. BOSSERMAN 

 11 CICERO ALLEN 

 12 JOHN C. AUGUSTINE 

 14 RICHARD A. KISSMAN 

 14 JOHN R. (JAY) HATCH 

 15 EDGAR L. (E.L.) PARKER  JR. 

 15 BLANTON M. ELLIS 

 16 JOHN F. YEARWOOD 

 16 WILL A. BEATTY 

 16 HADRON I. BANKSTON 

 17 ARVIN HOWINGTON 

 17 ALAN W. ALLEN 

 20 JOHN R. HAMM 

 21 RICARDO PALACIOS JR. 

 21 JIM C. WEEDON 

 21 JUAN GALLARDO 

 22 RAY S. LEUTY 

 22 ARTHUR R. (RICK) TENNY 

 23 CHARLES W. (CHUCK) TARVER 

 23 ARTHUR L. MANN 

 25 JAMES M. (HARLEY) MARRIMAN 

 25 JAMES M. HUCKABY 

 25 ROLAND K. (KEN) TOWERY 

 29 KENNETH W. GILBERT 

 3 JACK W. JARNIGAN 

 3 MARCO A. CORDON 

 4 JOHN C. SIMCIK 

 4 ABELARDO T. LOYA 

 5 RUFUS (RUFE) DYE  JR. 

 5 RANDALL G. HUGHES 

 6 RICHARD E. KING 

FEBRUARY 

h

a

p

p 

y  
 

b  

i 

r 

t 

h

d

a 

y 

BIRTHDAYS FOR THE 
LADIES AUXILIARY 

 

 Unit 1919 Birthdays for January  

  
 6    OLGA CORTEZ 

 10  BETTY BOSSERMAN 

 17  MARLIEN RICE 

 17  MAUREEN YETT 

 18  MARY HOWINGTON 

 22  FRANCES WAGGONER 

 23  LUCILLE BENNETT 

 24  REGINA MARTINEZ 

 27  MARY ANN BEATTY 
  

     ðKATHERINE CONTRERAS, Unit President 

Patriot Feb BôDays Contôd 

 6 JACK G. CHAVEZ 

 7 LARRY GENE OSINA 

 9 GARY L. MCCALLUM 

 9 ALLEN G. ROEDER 

 9 PAUL S. CHAPA 

 9 JACK M. GRAVES 

 9 RICHARD B. BOOTH 

 10 MIKE BARTON 

 10 DAVID A. REGAN 

       10 WAYNE W. HULSHOF 

JANUARY 

AND SPEAKING OF BIRTHDAYS 
...Did You Know ?… 

 

Chapter 1919 is about to turn “sweet sixteen.”  

On January 18, 1995, Department of Texas 

Commander, Charles F.  McKnight, traveled 

from his home in El Paso and Department  

Adjutant, S.J. Maloukis, came up from San 

Antonio and, with great ceremony, presented 

the Charter of Texas Capital Chapter 1919 to 

Chapter Commander Stanley Stout in Austin, 

Texas.  Stanley then convened our first official 

chapter meeting.  So now you know, and now 

going on seventeen, Chapter 1919 bravely 

moves ahead in anticipation of a still bright 

future of continuing service. 



 INDIVIDUALS 
 LESLIE ALLEN 1/10 

 JOHN ALVARADO 8/10 

 PAUL & MILDRED ANDERSEN 12/10 

 ERNIE & VIRGINIA BANASAU 9/10 

 WILL & MARY ANN BEATTY 6/10 

 JENNYNE & IRVIN BILSKY 5/10 

 STEPHEN BODNAR 5/10 

 CHARLES BONNEY 10/10 

 JOHN BRAND, D.min., J.D.  5/10 

 WILLIAM A. BRANT MEMORIAL 6/10 

 JIM & JULIE BROWN 12/10 

 JAMES P. BRYANT 8/10 

 JOHN & ELAINE BURKHARDT 3/10 

 MILT CARR 3/10 

 SEAN CARR 9/10 

 JACK CHAVEZ 11/09 

 MICHELLE COLLINS 1/10 

 BOB COOK 5/10 

 JOE CRUZ 3/10 

 ROBERT S. DALTON 2/10 

 PAUL & PHYLLIS DEVAULT 5/10 

 RAYMOND DIAZ 8/10 

 JOHN DONNELLY 4/10 

 WALLACE E. DOWNEY 10/10 

 PHILIP DREISESZUN 1/10 

 HONORING RUFUS DYE'S  B'DAY 2/10 

 RUFUS DYE 8/10 

 JOSEPH F. FRIEDMAN 12/09 

 VIC FRYSINGER 2/10 

 GONZALO GARZA 3/10 

 REGION I CMDR--J.P. GENDUSO 3/10 

 RANDY & VIOLA GREENE 8/10 

 JACK HADSELL 3/10 

 LEE HAGAN 2/10 

 JOE & GAIL HARTNESS 9/10 

 BOB HARWOOD 5/10 

 HERMAN HAYDON 5/10 

 BOB HEFFORD 1/10 

 O.H. HUBBARD 2/10 

 FRED & LAURIE HUDGEONS 5/10 

 THE KERR FAMILY 9/10 

 CARL KLEIN MEMORIAL 9/10 

 LEW LEDBETTER 8/10 

 JOE LEVINSON 1/10 

 HAROLD & MAUREEN LEWIS 2/10 

 FRED LORD 4/10 

 JOHNNIE MATL MEMORIAL 3/10 

 MEMORIAL, "PAPPY," MASCOT 1/10 

 "GENERAL PATTON," MASCOT #2 1/10 

 RAY MCKEE 9/10    

 HOWARD MCKINNEY 6/10 

 KERRY MERRITT 04/10 

 LEE MOLSTAD 9/10 

 DAVID MONTGOMERY 10/10 

 DONALD MORRISON 5/10 

 BILL NEWBERRY 3/10 

 CHAPTER 1919 OFFICERS 8/10 

 HENRY & DELORES PAPKE 10/10 

 EDGAR L. PARKER 12/10 

 FRANK & KATHY PLUMMER 10/10 

 FRED RETTIG 8/10 

 MARLIEN RICE 2/10 

 MINNIE RICE 2/10 

 RONALD L. ROBERTS 12/10 

 EDWARD & ONEITA SCHMALREID 1/10 

 CLARENCE SEIDL MEMORIAL 2/10 

 JAMES D. SEYMOUR, JR. 5/10 

 CARLOS SOZA 8/10 

 HARRY SWAN MEMORIAL 12/10 

BOOSTERS 
Help support Chapter 1919ôs programs by becoming a ñBoosterò and adding your name to this distinguished list for one 
year following.  Send check contribution of $10 or more payable to Chapter 1919, MOPH and designate for ñBoostersò to:  

  Adjutant, Milt Carr, 5114 Balcones Woods Drive Suite 307 #175,  Austin, TX 78759-5212. 
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 GABRIEL TAMAYO 1/10 

 MIKE TARPLEY 5/10 

 CHARLES TARVER 3/10 

 RANDY TAWATER MEMORIAL 6/10 

 W.R. TIMMERMANN 2/10 

 VA OUTPATIENT CLINIC DONATIONS, Daily 

 DON & SHIRLEY VILLONI 11/10 

 ROBERT & MAURINE WARD 12/10 

 JACK WARDEN 5/10 

 HARVEY & LOUISE WEBB 08/10 

 HAROLD & ELROSE WEEDEN 10/10 

 ROBERT & JUNE WHITMAN 2/10 

 MAUREEN YETT 2/10 

 JOE & MARY ANN ZORNICK 3/10 
 

ORGANIZATIONS 
 ACES  4/10 

 MOPH SERVICE FOUNDATION 

 ODD FELLOWS LODGE 23 12/10 

 TEXAS MILITARY FORCES MUSEUM, Mo 

 VFW POST 3377   3/10 

 VFW POST 856 QTRLY 

 VFW POST 856 Quarterly 

BUSINESSES 
 

  FRESH FROM TEXAS 12/10 

 HEROBRACELETS.ORG 4/10 

 HILL'S CAFÉ 5/10 

 INSTY-PRINTS S [ELLER FAMILY] 4360 S CONG 

 MIKE'S PRINT SHOP  6448 HWY 290E 

 RANDALLS FOOD MKTS, INC, QTRLY 

  SYSCO FOOD SVC OF AUSTIN, QTRLY 

 

 

                            ALL -STAR DONORS  
SPECIAL RECOGNITION IS DUE TO EACH OF OUR SUPER BOOSTERS, INDIVIDUALS WHOSE GIFTS HAVE TOTALED  
$100  OR  MORE  —  AND CORPORATE LEVEL DONORS WHO HAVE GIVEN $1,000  OR  MORE  DURING THE PAST YEAR. 

                                                                              PATRIOT BULLETIN  SALUTES 
— John Alvarado Jr. — Paul Andersen — Mike Barton — Charles Bonney —  John H. Brand, D.min,J.D.  — 

— James L. Brown  —   John & Elaine Burkhardt   —   Paul & Phyllis DeVault   —   Raymond M. Diaz   —      
—   Wallace E. Downey    —    Rufus Dye, Jr.   —    John Nolan Friedman Memorial   —  Jack Hadsell   —        
—    Robert H. Harwood   —   Herman C. Haydon    —    Carl H. Klein Memorial   —    Lew  Ledbetter     —          
—  Harold & Maureen Lewis   —  Fred Lord  —  Kerry Merritt —  Howard M. McKinney — Lee Molstad   —         

— David Montgomery — Donald Morrison —  Henry & Delores Papke —  E. L. Parker Jr. — Ron Roberts —      
— Ed & Oneita Schmalreid   —  Clarence Seidl Memorial —   Mike Tarpley  —  Randy Tawater Memorial  — 

— Robert & Maurine Ward — 

                             CORPORATE LEVEL:       

  §   MOPH Svc Foundation § Harold & Elrose Weeden  §   VFW Post 856   § 



For a donation of $25, or more, we will place your  message in subsequent                 
publications of this bulletin for the next twelve months. Special Note: Your contribution 
may be tax-deductible to the extent of the law prescribed in the Internal Revenue Code. 

ñMILT CARR,  (512) 343-7940 

 

In Tribute To All The Men Who Served In 
COMPANY òGó 

187th Airborne Regimental Combat Team 

òRAKKASANSó 
DURING THE 

KOREAN WAR 
                                   HAROLD WEEDEN 10/10  

     

     TO THOSE 

   WHO SERVED 

    Semper Fidelis 
 

                           WILLIAM NEWBERRY 3/10  

 

To those who gave their lives         
103rd Infantry Division 

              Europe, 1944-45 

                  JOHN BRAND, D.Min., J.D.  5/10  

HANG IN THERE 

MEN OF MOPH 1919 

òHAVE A GREAT YEARó 
                                       RAY McKEE 9/10 

 

In Memory of Members of 

MACV Advisory Team 79 
 

who were killed or wounded, and 

to  those who survived the conflict 

Vietnam —1964 - 1965 

                                                 HAL HUTH  1/10  

IN MEMORY 
Of  the 27 crew chiefs and pilots 

Who died in a single plane crash 

In England during WWII 

439th Troop Carrier Group 
                             

                                                  JACK HADSELL  3/10 

 

IN MEMORY 

Staff Sgt JOHN J. BROWN 
A Good Soldier, 

A Great Father 

 

                                                JIM BROWN 12/10 

 

 In Memory of the Pilots of the 

 18th Fighter / Bomber Group 

Who Lost Their Lives 
During The 

KOREAN WAR 

                                          RUFUS DYE 8/10 

 

 GOD BLESS THOSE WHO 

GIVE AID AND ASSISTANCE 

TO THOSE IN NEED 

       HAROLD [TEX -HOSS-HAL] LEWIS   2/10  

Tributes 
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In Memory of “Troopers” 

Ron -Charlie -Dick -Johnnie 
KIA - Korean War - 1950 

Eighth Cavalry Regiment 

First Cavalry Division 
 

                         JAMES LOGAN BROWN  1/12 

In Memory and Gratitude 

CPL BENNY MATIAS, JR. 

9th Infantry Division  12-11-68-RVN 

CPL JOE GARCIA 

 173rd Airborne Brigade  6-4-69-RVN 

Who gave their all to their country and will  

never be forgotten 

                                       RAYMOND DIAZ  8/10  

 

In TRIBUTE to the Men of 

Company ñMò 

223rd Infantry Regiment 

40th Infantry Division 
KOREAN WAR 

                            JOHN & ANN LINGO 5/10  

 

In Memory of those pilots of the 

367th Fighter Group 

ñWWII Europe 

That made the supreme sacrifice 

                                             RUFUS DYE 8/10 

 

In Memory of  Patriot 

ARTHUR RICE  
SURVIVOR OF THE 

BATAAN DEATH MARCH 
WORLD WAR II 

                                           MINNIE RICE 5/10  

 

In Memory of the pilots of the 

388th Tactical Fighter Wing 
VIETNAM WAR 

That Made the Supreme Sacrifice 
 

                                             RUFUS DYE 8/10 

 

In Memory of  My Fallen Comrades 

5th REGIMENTAL COMBAT TEAM 

ARMY,  KOREA  

1950-1953 
LEST WE FORGET 

                                     JAMES P. BRYANT  8/10 

 

IN MEMORY OF 

J.M. HICKS 

P.O.W. IN JAPAN FOR 36 MONTHS 

DURING WWII 
 

                                          JACK HADSELL  3/10 

 

To Honor 

Col Bill Brant 
WWII 

Vietnam 
 

                                              HIS FAMILY  6/10  

In Memory OF 

BETTY DYE 

AND ALL OTHER PATRIOTS AND LADIES 

OF THE CHAPTER & UNIT 1919 

WHO HAVE PASSED ON 
 

                                              RUFUS DYE  8/10 

 

In Memory and Honor of the Heroes of  
ADVISOR TEAM 1, I CORPS, VIETNAM-1971 

And Of The 

Heroes of Operation Enduring Freedom 

Thank You For Sacrificing Your All To Ensure 

Peace and Freedom for all Mankind 
 

                             JOE & GAIL HARTNESS 9/10 

 

MEMORIAL 

IN HONOR OF HAROLD’S BIRTHDAY  

PATRIOT HAROLD MARBURGER 

MARCH 22nd 

                               BETTY MARBURGER  3/10 
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Deceased Chapter 1919 
Patriots and Ladies 

FY ñ 2011 
 

GEORGE H. CALL 

SALLIE CASTRO 

MARY FRANCES COWDEN 

JOSE E. ESTRADA SR. 

JOHNNIE L. MATL 

GEORGE MIGL 

HARTWIN R. PETERSON SR. 

CHARLIE JOE STRANGE, JR. 

ROBERT L. WHITEHAIR 

CHARLES B. WIDEMAN 

 

In Memory Of  Patriot, 

and 2004 National Commander 

ROBERT LICHTENBERGER 
ARMY, VIETNAM, WOUNDED, CU CHI 

20th Artillery, 1st Air Cavalry Div 
          by both RAY DIAZ and RUFUS DYE 8/10 

TAPS  

 

In Memory of Crew Members of the 

12th ARMY AIR FORCE 

57th Bomb Wing, 321st Bomb Group 

448th Bomb Squadron (B-25ôs) 

That Made the Supreme Sacrifice in WWII 
 

                                      TOM MATTHEWS  9/10  

 

IN MEMORY OF PATRIOT 

R.M. (DON) BOSSERMAN JR. 
ARMY, VIETNAM 

PAST CHAPTER COMMANDER 

PAST DEPARTMENT COMMANDER 

 

                                    RAYMOND DIAZ  8/10  

More Tributes 

Patriot JOHNNIE L. MATL, a WWII Army 

veteran from Rockdale, Texas, died on       

December 15th.  Johnnie was a rifleman       

in Company I, 7th Infantry Regiment, who    

participated in the Rhineland and Central 

European Campaigns and was wounded in 

Germany, April 17, 1945.  He is survived     

by his wife, a Unit 1919 Lady, also named 

Johnnie Matl. The “two Johnnies,” as they 

sometimes referred to themselves, have been 

the keepers of Chapter 1919’s mascot, the   

little dog with a purple MOPH uniform that 

appeared with us in Veterans Day Parades 

with the Chapter until failing health in recent 

years has limited their participation.  Services 

were held for Patriot Johnnie L. Matl at    

Phillips and Luckey Funeral Home in     

Rockdale and burial with full military honors 

was in Saint Joseph’s Catholic Cemetery in 

Cyclone, Texas. 

DEPARTMENT DEATH 

The Commander of Chapter 612 in Sherman, 

Patriot ALTON HUFFINES, passed away 

December 22nd. He is succeeded in command 

by Senior Vice Commander, Fred Cook.  
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òADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTEDò 

òG.
I. 

BRE
AKF

AST
ó 

JANUARY 22ND    
 

JULY õ10 AUGUST SEPTEMBER OCTOBER  NOVEMBER  DECEMBER  

NO  

MEETINGS 

 

SUMMER 

BREAK ! 

2nd BREAKFAST-NORTH 

16th BREAKFAST-S0UTH 

 

4th STAFF NOON 

SAT, 7TH, 11AM 

PURPLE HEART DAY 
CELEBRATION     

ñThe 228th Anniversary 
Of the Purple Heartò 

FOOD AND DRINKS FREE 
FOR PATRIOTS, FAMILY & 

GUESTS 

AMER LEGION POST 76 
2200 VETERAN’S DRIVE 

6th BREAKFAST-NORTH 

20th BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

 

15th STAFF NOON  
LEGION POST 76 

  

SAT, 18th, 10AM 

MONTHLY MEETING   
LEGION POST 76      

2200 VETERANôS DRIVE 

VIDEO PRESENTATION ON 
VN WALL EDUCATION  CTR 

 

4th BREAKFAST-NORTH 

18th BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

 

20th STAFF NOON    
LEGION POST 76 

 

SAT, 23rd, 10AM 

MONTHLY MEETING 
LEGION POST 76      

2200 VETERANôS DRIVE 

SVC OFF TONY MOORE 
BRIEFING ON VA CLAIMS 

 

1st BREAKFAST-NORTH 

15th BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

10th STAFF NOON 

 

THUR, 11th, 9AM 

VETERANôS DAY 
PARADE 

up Congress Ave, then 

CEREMONY 
FOLLOWS AT 11AM 

SOUTH STEPS OF THE 
CAPITOL BLDG 

6th BREAKFAST-NORTH 

20th BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

  8th STAFF NOON 
 

SUN, 12th, 1—3 PM 

CHAPTER / UNIT 
HOLIDAY PARTY 

Combined with    
CHILDRENôS PARTY 

 

BOTH PARTIES HELD IN           
ODD FELLOWS  LODGE #23   

6809 GUADALUPE 

JANUARY õ11 FEBRUARY MARCH  APRIL  MAY JUNE  

3rd, BREAKFAST-NORTH  

17th BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

 

19TH —STAFF NOON 
LEGION POST 76 

 

SAT., 22nd, 9AM 

MONTHLY MEETING 

ñG.I. BREAKFASTò 
CAMP MABRY, CAFETERIA, 

 HEADQUARTERS BLDG #8 

 

 

7th, BREAKFAST-NORTH 

21st, BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

 

16TH —STAFF NOON 
LEGION POST 76 

 

FRI, 18TH, 6PM  
GEORGE              

WASHINGTONôS    
BIRTHDAY                

DINNER PARTY 

At ñThe Austin Clubò 
Great Entertainment,  
Great Food, and, a    

Great Time at a Great Party 

 

7th, BREAKFAST-NORTH 

21st BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

 

16TH —STAFF NOON 
LEGION POST 76 

 

SAT, 19TH, 10AM 

MONTHLY MEETING 

LEGION POST 76 
2200 VETERANS DR 

 

 

4th, BREAKFAST-NORTH 

18th BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

 

20TH—STAFF NOON 
LEGION POST 76 

 

SAT, 23RD, 10AM  
MEETING & PICNIC 
ANNUAL ELECTION 

AT THE WEEDENôS 

IN DRIFTWOOD 

1175 ENCHANTED OAK 

 

2nd, BREAKFAST-NORTH 
16th BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

 7th Wheelers forthe Wounded 

 

18TH- STAFF NOON 
LEGION POST 76 

 

SAT, 21ST, 10AM     
OFFICERS INSTALLATION 
HILLôS CAF£ 4700 S 

CONGRESS AVE 

MEMORIAL DAY 
11AM, MAY 30TH, AT 

PFLUGERVILLE   COOK-
WALDEN     CAPITAL 

PARK      14619 N IH-35 

NO  

MEETINGS* 
 

SUMMER 

BREAK ! 
 

*BUT OUR DEDICATED     
EARLY RISERS WILL 
STILL SHOW UP FOR 
BREAKFAST ON 1st & 

3rd MONDAYS 


